Louisiana Children's Trust Fund

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

March 9, 2012

Prior to the Board Meeting a Grant Workshop was held for grant reviewers.

Call to Order and Introductions
Board Chairman, Malcolm Myer, called the meeting to order.  Welcome and introductions were made. 

ATTENDANTS

Board Members Present
Dr. Juan Gershanik, Louisiana State Medical Society

Carmen Weisner, NASW LA Chapter

Malcolm Myer, NAACP

Rev. Kathy Radke Storey, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice

Paula Foster for Pastor Mark Foster, Religious Community

Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare

Denise Brou for Joan Hunt, Department of Education
Sandie McCarthy Brown for Kären Hallstrom, Louisiana Bar Association

Cheri Gioe, LAEYC

Brent Villemarette, DCFS/Deputy Secretary of Programs
Kay Kay Warner, Parent Representative Ex-Officio
Board Members Absent

Dr. Nadia Webb, Louisiana Psychological Association

Lisa Miller, University Community

Judge Nancy Konrad, Juvenile and Family Court Judges

Guest

Lee Melancon, Public Relations Consultant

Rev. Robert Storey

Staff   

Judy L. Harrison, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Agenda
Carmen Weisner made a motion to accept the Agenda as presented. Cheri Gioe seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Minutes
Cheri Gioe made a motion to approve the December 6, 2011 minutes as presented. Carmen Weisner seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Financial Report

FY 2012


Expenditures
Copies of the Administrative and Direct Service Expenditure Reports were distributed to Board Members.


Emergency Funding
The Children’s Trust Fund Board Policy criteria to receive emergency funding is that it must be an existing program that has lost funding and is in jeopardy of being terminated. If emergency funding is approved the program cannot apply for funding the following year.
  

Nurturing Parenting/Sheri Hogg – ETC

$    19,995
(Approved last CTF Board Meeting)

The Executive Director informed the Board that the Nurturing Parenting Program lost it’s funding due budget cuts.  A motion had been made at the December Children’s Trust Fund Board Meeting to provide one time emergency funding for the Nurturing Parenting Program.  Educational and Treatment Council in Lake Charles has agreed to act as the fiscal agent for the Nurturing Parent Program.  A copy of the request and the budget was distributed to Board Members. 

                        Infant Mental Health Teams







(Executive Committee Approved)


Tulane Infant Team






      $    60,000


Orleans Infant Team (LSUHealth Science Center)


      $    35,000


Infant Child and Family Center (Capital Area Human Service District) $    35,000








TOTAL

       $ 149,995



Available funds




  $ 461,868









             -$ 149,995




  Remaining balance
  $  311,873

Dr. Juan Gershanik asked if programs that request emergency funding are given grant scores.  Dr. Gershanik suggested that emergency funding be provided only in extreme emergencies.  

The Executive Director reported that to receive emergency funding the program has to have a component that deals with child abuse and neglect prevention and if the program is not funded the risk of abuse and neglect is imminent.  






Funding Requests
The Executive Director informed the Board that there were two (2) requests for conference funding.  The requests are as follows:

 American Council for School Social Work




Evolving Roles in School Social Work Practice      
$  1,500


   Request for the American Council for Social Work was       
   denied since the conference had already occurred. 




Southwest Louisiana Alliance
 Foundation






            The Leader in Me Symposium




Registration 20 participants @ $250 each
      $       5,000


Request for the Southwest Louisiana Alliance Foundation 
denied was denied because it is a regional conference and 
not statewide.  Executive Director will notify the 
organization that if they would like to request funding for 
next year, they will need to submit a grant application.  

Carmen Weisner made a motion to accept the financial report as presented.  Rev. Kathy Radke-Storey seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.


FY 2013




Enacted and Existing Operating Budget FY 2012
$1,455,876




Recommended FY 2013



$1,411,277









                       ($    45,599)

The Executive Director reported the Prevention and Intervention Services Budget Summary, Major Changes from Existing DCFS Operating Budget shows a $45,599 reduction in the Children’s Trust Fund Budget  After review Carmen Weisner reported that the 

$ 45,599  is to cover administrative expenses (i.e. phone, rent, etc.). Therefore, this is not a reduction in the budget but an actual up-front cost allocation.  

Committee Reports

Grant Review Committee: 

 Cheri Gioe, Grant Review Committee Chair gave the Committee report.       


Grant Applications FY 13

Ms. Gioe reported that 127 grant applications were received 
totaling $2, 446, 706.   A list of grants received was distributed to Board 
Members.


Ms. Gioe also stated that although there were not as many grant 
applications received as in previous years, there was an increase in the 
amount of money requested.  The Executive Director reported that there 
were some agencies that are no longer in existence, and other agencies 
applied for more than 
one program on one grant application.  


The Executive Director also explained that if an agency has more than one 
grant application funded the programs are combined into one contract.  If 
the contract covers more than one region, the grantee cannot expend more 
than they are awarded in each region.  The grantee must keep separate 
records for each program and provide program evaluation form(s) for each 
separate program.  


Dr. Gershanik stated that the Trust Fund needs to develop more objective 
criteria when it comes to reviewing grants and selecting grant reviewers  
The Executive Director informed the Board that all grants are scored by 

two reviewers, and reviewers are not given grants from their region or 
their discipline. If the two scores are eschewed, a third reviewer scores 
the grant application in question, and the three scores are averaged 
for a 
final score.  Discussion followed.


The Executive Director reported that she recruits grant reviewers by going 
to other professionals that work in the child abuse/neglect prevention area 
such as Bright Start, Children’s Cabinet Advisory Board, Maternal and 
Child Health, NASW LA etc.  In turn the reviewers often suggest names 
of others to review.  The reviewers all have knowledge of child abuse and 
neglect.  Dr. Gershanik suggested Grant Reviewers should have some type  
of expertise in reviewing grants. 


Mr. Myer, Board Chair, requested that all Board Members review at least 
one grant so that they can obtain a better understanding of the grant review 
process as well as the Children’s Trust Fund programs.


Conference/Meeting Application  

A copy of the revised conference application was distributed to Board Members.  Revisions to the application were made based upon comments received from the last year applicants. 

Following discussion, the conference application was referred to the Policy Committee.  Ms. Weisner, Policy Committee Chair,  requested that Board Members review the conference application and send her their comments and suggestions.  The Policy Committee will review the summary of comments received from the previous year conference application.  The Policy Committee will then revise the conference application and then submit to the full Board for approval.  Discussion followed.  The Board decided to us the current pilot application form until the new conference application is approved and authorized.  

Legislative Committee:  


Mr. Myer provided the Legislative Committee Report.  Mr. Myer reported 
that the Legislative session will begin Monday, March 12, 2012 and will run for 85 days.
New Business

Public Relations:  Lee Melancon presented the Public Relations report.

Day at the Capitol

Mr. Melancon reported that the Day at the Capitol is scheduled for Tuesday, April 3, 2012 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m..  The theme of this year will use a Nestle’s Crunch Bar and will be We Know Your In a Budget “Crunch‘.   All grantees have been invited to participate.  A Nestle Crunch bar will be placed on all legislators’ desks with a flyer listing successful evidence based child abuse and neglect prevention programs, and thanking them for their continued support. Dr. Gershanik made a motion to accept the theme for the Day at the Capitol   Rev. Radke-Storey seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried. 
Child Abuse Prevention Month 
 The Executive Director informed the Board that the Trust Fund had received a request from Brent Villemarette, DCFS Deputy Secretary of Program, to help cover expenses in distributing a PSA about co-sleeping with babies. In addition to the PSA’s, the Children’s Trust Fund could also use the co-sleeping campaign in its statewide mall campaign this year.  

Mr. Melancon informed the Board that the cost of the mall campaign would be approximately $6,000.  Mr. Melancon will meet with Trey Williams,  DCFS Press Secretary, regarding the new campaign. Discussion followed.

Dr. Rhenda Hodnett made a motion to approve the public awareness campaign on co-sleeping.  Rev. Radke-Storey seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Mr. Melancon also reported that the Children’s Trust Fund grant application has been completely re-formatted, and the new application has been well accepted by grantees. 

Executive Director's Report:  

Program Report/Monitoring Report:  Information received from grantees and a list of upcoming CTF sponsored conferences was distributed to all Board Members.  A copy of the CTF monitoring form was also distributed.
Mr. Villemarette made a motion to adjourn.  Rev. Radke-Storey seconded the motion.  All approved.  Meeting adjourned.

NEXT MEETING: 
June 8, 2012



LMA Building



700 North 10th Street,


Baton Rouge, LA



10 a.m. to 12 p.m.

